
  

Greetings to all, I hope this message finds you in good spirits. 

 

As I am writing this column, I am anxiously awaiting our June 1st and 2nd Reunion Class.  I know our degree 

teams will give the candidates memorable degrees.  I hope you are able to attend and help welcome our new 

Masters of the Royal Secret.  

 

Please keep in mind that our Childhood Language Center is having a golf tournament on October 29th at Aliso Viejo Country 

Club.  Please support the Language Center in any way that you can be it monetary or by volunteering to help organize the 

event.  This is YOUR CHARITY, please do what you can. By the way, at the June meeting of the Board of Directors of the 

Childhood Language Center, the election of Directors and Officers will take place.  If this is a way you can serve, please let me 

know. 

 

My Brothers, I believe a comment here about the Knights of Saint Andrews in the Valley of Santa Ana is appropriate.  They 

are small but tenacious group that serves the Valley in many ways. Oh sure, there is the setting up and taking down of the 

meeting room and dining room, but this is so much more.  The Knights are our Greeters, making new Scottish Rite Masons, 

their families and friend and even the òold-timersó feel welcome. They provide escorts to visiting dignitaries. As for the future, 

I can see them taking on one of our Degrees and making it their own!  It is a great organization, particularly for new members 

to allow them to get to know the members of the Valley.  I see a lot of potential for the organization and hope you will consider 

asking one of the Knights about how to join their ranks. 

 

In the United States Flag Day is celebrated on June 14.  It 

commemorates the adoption of the flag of the United 

States, which happened that day by resolution of the Se-

cond Continental Congress in 1777.  The United States Ar-

my also celebrates the Army Birthday on this date; Con-

gress adopted "the American continental army" after reach-

ing a consensus position in the Committee of the Whole on 

June 14, 1775. 
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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!   

 We need your email address so we can elec-

tronically send you the Scottish Rite 

News.  Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give 

it to our Secretary or leave a message.  Thanks! 

ñ-Continued on page 4ñ- 



 

 

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º 

Sovereign Grand Commander 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Santa Ana Scottish Rite Officers for 2012  

Richard Wood 33º, IGH 

Asst. Personal Representative 

 (909) 861-3329 

rickmskw@hotmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVING ALL BODIES  
 

 

 

 

The Valley  of  Santa Ana, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of  Freemasonry of  the 

Southern Jurisdiction of  the United States of  America, 801 N. French Street, Santa 

Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly.  No Subscription Price. 

Frankie Rosario 32º 

Wise Master 

frankie@sunsets42.com  

 

Bob McNamara 32º KCCH 

Asst. Personal Representative  

Venerable Master 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com 
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From the Venerable Master 

 

My Brothers, 

 

 June is going to start off  with a lot of  activity and then taper off  so everyone can 

start their summer activities and vacations.  On June 1st and 2nd, we are going to have our 

Spring Reunion Class.  At the last count, there were 11 candidates.  We will start on Friday 

night at 6:30 pm and again at 7:00 am on Saturday.  Ill. Bob Hjorth and his stage and de-

gree crew have been working hard to really make these degrees special.  Come out and see 

them and get some additional light in Scottish Rite Masonry.  Our Stated Meeting on June 

4th will be a cap and ring ceremony.  If  you miss the Reunion Class, you will be able to 

greet and welcome our new members and their families to our Valley. 

 

 July will be a very special Stated Meeting.  It will be the annual visit of  the S.G.I.G. 

of  our California Orient, the Most Worshipful and Most Illustrious Sir, William Stovall.  

After bringing us up to date on the state of  the Scottish Rite, he will present Ill. Lloyd 

Clayton, 33° IGH with his 50 Year award.  Congratulations, Lloyd! 

 

 August will be another special Stated Meeting with our Valley honoring 

our own Ill. Raymond D. Godeke, 33° IGH, Personal Representative.  He is 

also the Illustrious Grand Master of  the Cryptic Masons of  California and the 

Grand Pursuivant of  the Grand Lodge of  California. Our Annual Picnic with 

El Bekal will be on the 19th and will be held at the Garden Grove Kiwanis 

Land. 

We are going to be busy, my Brothers. 

 

See you at the Valley, 

Bob McNamara, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master 

June Menu:  Beef  Bourguignon sautéed with Onion & Mushroom Cream Sauce, Buttered Broccoli, 

Caesar Salad, Rolls and Butter and  Desert Bars.  Make your reservations today!   

Call W.F " Bill " Sizemore General Secretary 1-714-543-7277  
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In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson issued a proclamation that officially established June 14 as Flag Day; in August 1949, Na-

tional Flag Day was established by an Act of Congress. 

 

Flag Day is not an official federal holiday, though on June 14, 1937, Pennsylvania became the first (and only) U.S.  

state to celebrate Flag Day as a state holiday, beginning in the town of Rennerdale. Title 36 of the United States Code, Subtitl e 

I, Part A, CHAPTER 1, § 110 is the official statute on Flag Day; however, it is at the President's discretion to officially pro-

claim the observance. 

 

One of the longest-running Flag Day parades is held annually in Quincy, Massachusetts, which began in 1952, celebrating its 

59th year in 2010. The 59th Annual Appleton Wisconsin 2009 Flag Day Parade featured the U.S. Navy. The largest Flag Day 

parade is held annually in Troy, New York, which bases its parade on the Quincy parade and typically draws 50,000 spectators.  

Perhaps the oldest continuing Flag Day parade is at Fairfield, Washington. Beginning in 1909 or 1910, Fairfield has held a pa-

rade every year since, with the possible exception of 1918, and celebrated the "Centennial" parade in 2010, along with some 

other commemorative events. 

 

The week of June 14 is designated as "National Flag Week." During National Flag Week, the president will issue a proclama-

tion urging U.S. citizens to fly the American flag for the duration of that week. The flag should also be displayed on all govern-

ment buildings. Some organizations hold parades and events in celebration of America's national flag and everything it repre-

sents. Other organizations and tribal groups hold counter-celebrations and protests. 

The National Flag Day Foundation holds an annual observance for Flag Day on the second Sunday in June. The program in-

cludes a ceremonial raising of the flag, recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance, singing of the national anthem, a parade and 

more. 

 

The Betsy Ross House has long been the site of Philadelphia's observance of Flag Day 

 

Get involved, my Brother, you can make a difference. 

 

Ray Godeke 

714.345.2223 

Godeke33@msn.com  
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Feast of Tishri, What is it? 

Brothers, 

Itõs time to return the Pigs!  

Please bring your FULL pigs to the June 4th Stated Meeting as we will 

raffling off  the first gift basket.  The gift basket includes wine, olives, 

cheese and crackers valued at over 200 dollars!  Contributions are tax 

deductible and a receipt will be issued for each pig each pig exchanged.   

Berry the Pig is a fundraiser for the Santa Ana Childhood Language Center.   This is 

the Scottish Rite Valleyõs Charity and so far you have raised over 600 dollars to go towards 

helping a child learn to communicate and develop vocal skills.   

 

Thank you for all you are doing. 

   

Bring in the Pigs! 
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There is a saying that òa deep meaning often lies in old customs.ó  We observe Christmas, 

Hanukkah, Easter, Fourth of  July, Thanksgiving and others.  Each of  these has is a part 

of  the eternal plan of  the Grand Architect of  the Universe and together they present a 

pattern of life.  They outline manõs place in existence and the role he is to play in the dra-

ma of  creation. 

 While observing all the above feasts and more, the Scottish Rite Freemason pays 

special reverence to another day, long recognized in Masonic tradition and lawñthe Feast 

of  Tishri.  This day, above all others, speaks to the heart of  every Mason and symbolizes 

truth of  our Rite.  

 No feast day in the Scottish Rite of  Freemasonry has ever had or ever will have 

greater significance that the Feast of  Tishri. It is the symbolic cornerstone of  our Rite. It 

forms the central theme of  most of  our degrees. 

 The first Feast of  Tishri was the culmination of  one of  the greatest architectural 

achievements man has ever conceived or God inspiredñKing Solomonõs Temple. 

 Question for the month:  When was it first celebrated and will we celebrate it on the 

same day? More next month! 

The above information was taken from the PRACTICE AND PROCEDURE FOR THE SCOTTISH RITE by Clausen, 33ϊ 



2012 Valley Century Club 

If any brother knows 
of another brother 

that is ailing, please 
let us know by 

calling our Almoner 
Illustrious Lloyd 

Clayton 33° at  

714-998-7773 
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 The 2012 Century Club is off  to a great start! With the membership of  Frankie Ro-

sario and Wayne Butterbaugh, we now have fifteen members, this represents sixty percent 

of  our goal of  twenty-five.  We also awarded Bronze Pins to Frankie Rosario and James 

Segerstrom.   

 Those joining in 2012 are: Bill Bottorff, Wayne Butterbaugh, Darrell Brawley, Wade 

Faircloth, Jr., Pete Jantz, David Kussman, Bob McNamara, George Morton, John Rider, 

Frankie Rosario, James Segerstrom, Neil Simmons, Andrew Todd, Elwin Wolcott, and Glen 

Woody.  

 The Century Club is an easy way to support your Valley and it really helps with our 

administrative costs. Our membership fees now total $2400 and that equates to four 

monthsõ rent. 

 

Thank you, my Brothers, for supporting our Valley! 

Bob McNamara, 32° KCCH 

 

 

  

 

My Brothers,   

 

 The Valley needs your help.  Look in your wallet and see if  you have a 2012 Dues 

Card.  If you donõt, then if you can find it in your heart, send us your dues. As of May 16, 

2012, we have 130 Brothers, again thatõs 130 Brothers, that havenõt paid their dues. And 

24 of  these Brothers owe for more than one year.  This represents $14,450.50 that the Val-

ley does not have and is a great part of  our 2012 budget. Help the Valley by keeping your 

membership current.  Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Bob McNamara, 32°KCCH 
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Help! We Need Members to Pay Their Dues! 
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4th Degree -  Secret Master 

             Duties  

          Practice silence, obedience, and faith 

 

            Lessons 

          The teachings of Masonry are not to be taken lightly. 

              Learning far outlasts physical monuments. 

              Duties are not to be performed expecting reward but expecting personal 

                         satisfaction. 

 

            For Reflection 

            May one command  who does not know how to obey? 

 

The Concept of duty in Scottish Rite Masonry demands attention, reflection and understanding.  Since the 

4th Degree is the first degree of the Lodge of Perfection, it lays the foundation for the succeeding degrees 

and provides instruction on specific virtues.  Pike says: 

 

    DUTY IS THE ONE GREAT LAW OF MASONRY  

 

In every degree, we are confronted with our duty directly or reminded of it via the opening and closing rit-

ual or the characterizat ion of such heroic figures as the Master Architect Hiram, K ing Solomon, Adoniram 

or Jacques De Molay.  Duty forms the core of philosophical and religious instructions derived from an-

cients of the past:  Plato, Socrates, Pythagoras, Zoroaster, Jesus, Confucius.  We style ourselves Princes, 

Knights, Chiefs, and Masters, not in the earthly sense of titles by which one man may be seen as better in 

some way than another; rather in assuming such titles we take on the duties inherent in them to become 

the examples of proper conduct all leaders are, or should be.  Throughout Morals and Dogma duty is dis-

cussed in a multitude of arenas - the Lodge, the Masonic fraternity, the family, the community, the coun-

try and the world.   

 

Out of  all relations of life grows duties, as naturally as leaves grow upon the trees. 

 

Take time this month and reflect on the duties you currently owe to the various facilities of your life.   

Make sure that the time you spend is evenly distributed according to the duty you owe in that relation-

ship. 
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Scottish Rite Calendar 

2012 Calendar 

 

June 

 1st and 2ndñSpring Reunion Class 

 4thñStated MeetingñCap and Ring Ceremony  

  

July  

 2ndñJuly Stated MeetingñSGIG visitñA Salute to America 

 14thñAdvisory Council MeetingñEl Bekal Oasis Roomñ9:00 am 

 

August 

 6thñAugust Stated MeetingñReception for Most Illustrious Raymond D. Godeke, 
          The Grand Master of the Most Illustrious Grand Council of Cryptic Masons in California  

 19thñAnnual Picnic with El Bekal at Kiwanis Club of  Garden Grove 

 

September 

 10th ñSeptember Stated Meeting  

 15th ñFeast of  Tishri 

 16thñSuper Breakfast at El Bekal 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

 

October  

 1stñOctober Stated MeetingñSalute to the Childhood Language Center. 

 13thñAdvisory Council Meeting-- El Bekal Oasis Room--9:00 am 

 19th and 20thñFall Reunion Class  

 

November 

 5thñNovember Stated MeetingñCap and Ring Ceremony 
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